This Economy Stinks!

A few weeks ago, we found out that one of our favorite summer
activities will not be an option this year. The Fun Spot
Amusement Park in Angola, Indiana will not be opening in
2009. This park was absolutely perfect for a family with kids
the ages ours will be this summer: 9, 5, 2, and 1. They have
(had) lots of rides for the little ones, as well as zoo
animals like tigers, lions, parrots, and deer. They also had
a few awesome coasters for Mom and Dad, and we were planning
on bringing along a friend or a Manny (man who is a nanny; see
some of my previous posts) so we could indulge in some coaster
action together, a rarity for us. But alas — Fun Spot is a
victim of this bad economy. The message on the home page of
their website says it all: “Due to the Economy, Fun Spot Park
and Zoo Will Not Be Open For The 2009 Season”.

Where is President Obama? I thought his campaign promises
entailed the repairing of the economy? The Fun Spot in Angola
was perfect for our family — it was only about 45 minutes
away, the price was right — it was only $56 for our entire
family to see the zoo and ride the rides and even the
waterslides all day. And that was before using any coupons
that were always available (they would even offer good grade
discounts that allowed our oldest FREE admission!) Compare
these prices to Cedar Point, which is 2 hours away AND would
cost our entire family $128 for one day, not to mention that
Cedar Point is much less targeted to young kids — plus Cedar
Point has long lines in which to wait, something that wasn’t a
concern at Fun Spot. I can only hope Fun Spot will re-open in
2010 or at least before my kids grow up — we have some amazing
family memories of Fun Spot, and I can only hope there will be
more to come!

Adding to my angst about losing Fun Spot, I just found out
yesterday that Ball Quest in Defiance, Ohio will not be open
this season either. Ball Quest had a mini-golf course, a
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driving range, and batting cages. We had lots of fun there
last summer as well, and it was a place we visited often with
friends. We even had some batting cage tokens left over! But
the sign on the gate of Ball Quest says, “Not open due to
increased taxes. Thank County Commissioner Kime”. Ouch — a
little bitterness, it seems? Ball Quest was a small family
owned business. My friend once showed me the “tea room” they
had decorated beautifully in a Victorian motif. I wonder what
will happen to gorgeous room and its antique furniture,
complete with an antique wooden high chair? I really loved
min-golfing at Ball Quest — the course went up a small hill
that overlooked beautiful NW Ohio farm fields.. and I'm not
sure if there are other batting cages nearby! Yet another
source of family entertainment — GONE! If they keep going at
this rate, we’ll be left with nothing in no time! People
complain all the time that families just don’t do as much
together as they used to and as they should, but if family
entertainment keeps getting shut down, that trend will only
continue and increase! Here is a picture of my girls having a
blast at Fun Spot last year — their baby brother was to be
born only two weeks later. It was over 85° that day, and I
was physically miserable, but we all still had SO much fun!
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